HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 8 March 2010
Kendricks Close, Hartshorne
PRESENT
Councillors – R Bell (Chair), A Sherratt, P Murray, C Dobson, Miss S Roberts, I Harper, Mrs J Slawson, D Jenkinson, Mrs J Burley, D Tagg and N Tilley.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Mrs P Worthington, A Jones, R Shadrack and J Bridgland.
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, District Councillor M Stanton and Mr Brearley.
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Mr Brearley said that the drain on Manchester Lane had now been cleared, however he felt that due to the amount of debris coming down Manchester Lane it would require further jetting shortly. Councillor Murray said that the District Council will be clearing the drain every 6-8 weeks. However it was felt that to completely resolve the problem needs stopping at source i.e. further up Manchester Lane.
2. Mr Brearley said the lamp post had now been cleared.
3. Councillor Murray advised Mr Brearley that the County Council were still looking into the possibility of the footpath along Manchester Lane; however he felt that with the current financial restraints it may not be done in the short term.
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	MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING 8 February 2010.

Item 16/10/1 delete ‘weeds’ and insert ‘rubbish’.

The minutes were amended and then approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest
· Councillors P Murray under Finance in respect of Community Transport Swadlincote.

· Councillor Jenkinson under Finance in respect of D J Burchell Forestry
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	POLICE MATTERS

1. Councillor Murray reported that there was no Police cover in the area, the only person operating in the area was a PCSO. Councillor Murray felt that this was totally unacceptable. All Councillors agreed.
RESOLVED that the Clerk write to the Chief Constable. A copy to be sent to Mark Todd MP.

2. Councillor Mrs Burley reported that there had been break-in at a house on Goseley, the Police attended but she has heard nothing from the Police since. 

	
	

	23/10
	MATTERS ARISING

1. Item 03/10/1 the Clerk reported that he was still awaiting information from DCC.

2. Item 18/10 the Clerk reported that STW account had now been amended.

3. Item 08/10/1 Councillor Murray asked why the Community Transport will cease from 1 April. The Chairman said that there had been a drop in passengers and it has not viable.

4. The Clerk reported that further correspondence had been received in respect of an insurance claim. This has now been referred to out insurance company.
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	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.

1. Councillor Mrs Burley reported that there are a number of potholes along Brookdale Road.

RESOLVED that the Clerk writes to DCC.

2. Councillors reported that following the alterations to the junction of Ticknall Road and Repton Road the road markers and signage remain unfinished. Councillor Jenkinson mentioned that he still intends to complain on behalf of the school to the Local Ombudsman.

RESOLVED that the Clerks writes to DCC requesting that the road markers and road signage are completed 
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	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

The Chairman reported that he had circulated a draft copy of the March newsletter to all Councillors for comments. He then hoped it would be ready for distribution by 31 March.

.
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	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. Councillor Sherratt reported that he had just inspected the work carried out on Salisbury Drive and said that the contractors had done an excellent job.

2. Councillor Murray commented that he felt that the swings on Goseley recreation ground needed replacing.

3. The Clerk reported that Chris Mason, SDDC would be retiring at the end of March. Chris had been of great assistance to the Parish Council in respect of recreational matters and in particular the erection of the 2 MUGAs and the play equipment. 

.
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	PLANNING MATTERS

· Reg No. 9 2010 0135 FM the erection of a dwelling on the site of existing workshop and kennels adjacent 105 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg No. 9 2010 0109 TP works to an ash tree and an elder tree covered by SDDC Tree Preservation Order no. 33 at Weir House, Netherhall, Netherhall Road, Hartshorne. 

· Reg No. 9 2010 01025 FM the erection of 2 detached dwellings at land to the rear of 43 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.
Granting of Planning Permission

· Reg No. 9 2009 1079 FH the erection of an extension and insertion of new window at Sandstones, Coppice Farm, Coal Lane, Hartshorne.
· Reg No. 9 2009 1076 FM the erection of a detached dwelling adjacent to 45 Woodville Road, Hartshorne
Refusal of Application

· Reg No. 9 2009 0972 NGF the erection of building for cutting, processing and ancillary sale of meat at land to the north of Coppice Farm, Coal Lane Hartshorne 

Appeals to the Planning Inspectorate

· Reg No: 9 2009 0842 NU the change of use to a residential caravan site to accommodate four gypsy families with a total of eight caravans at land at Gravel Pit Hill Road Hartshorne.
RESOLVED that further objections are submitted to the Planning Inspectorate
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	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary – March

251.95

R Smith

Expenses

35.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages – March

504.00

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

DALC

Annual subscription

598.68

STW

Revised invoice re Goseley recreation ground

199.10

Zurich Municipal

Under payment of annual premium

19.92

Inland Revenue

4th Quarter Tax and NI contrib..

545.09

Community Transport

February Invoice

100.00

SDDC

Annual Rent for Goseley Recreation Ground

15.00

D J Burchell Forestry

Tree pruning at Salisbury Drive

1527.75

1. Please note cheque payment to DALC was withdrawn as not due until 1 April.

2. Please note G Watts expenses claim was not received prior to the meeting.

3. Following the recent planning application for new dwellings at the former Chesterfield site District Councillor Stanton had spoken with the District Council about the possibility of additional funding under s106. They indicated that funds may be available if the Parish Council had a suitable scheme to improve facilities in the area to put forward.
RESOLVED that the Recreation sub-committee meet in the near future to discuss possible schemes to improve the recreational facilities in the Parish.
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	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

· E-on - revised energy contract

· SDDC – Chairman’s sleep in.

· DCC – Street light at Manchester Lane

· John Bridgland resignation as a Parish Councillor

RESOLVED to accept Councillor Bridglands resignation and contact SDDC to inform them of a vacancy. (Please note the Clerk contacted Councillor Bridgland to explain that just because he is leaving the Parish it does not mean he has to automatically resign. Councillor Bridgland said that he still wished to resign.)
· Derbyshire County Council Parish & Town Council liaison forum – Thursday 22 April 2010 – County Hall, Matlock – 6.30pm (light refreshments from 6.00pm)
Correspondence for Information.

· DCC - Safer Derbyshire magazine winter edition.

· E-on – Change of meter reading date.

· Police – ‘Have Your Say’ report 2009

· 247 Secure – installation of CCTV
DALC Circulars   

· Circular No 9

· Circular No10

· Circular No11

· Circular No12

· Circular No13

· Circular No14
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	Date of Next Meeting - Monday 12 April 2010 at Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne
Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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